TO: Members of the Philadelphia Academy of Surgery

FROM: Sean Harbison, M.D., FACs

DATE: January 20, 1999

RE: Paul Nemir, Jr., M.D.

Paul Nemir, Jr., M.D. died at his home at the age of 78 this past Sunday, January 17, 1999. Dr. Nemir had an illustrious career at The Graduate Hospital; he retired as the Emilie and Roland T. DeHellebranth Professor Emeritus of Surgery in 1986. Dr. Nemir has been associated with this institution since 1944; served as full professor of surgery for the past thrity years, and Dean of the Graduate School of Medicine from 1959 to 1964.

Dr. Nemir is survived by his wife of fifty years, three daughters and nine grandchildren. A memorial service will be held in his memory Friday, February 5, 1999 at 4:30 P.M. in the Boehm Auditorium, Graduate Hospital, lower level.